June 19, 2017

The Taylor County Board of Supervisors met in regular session with Doug Horton, Charles Ambrose, and Auditor Bethany Murphy present.

After roll call the Board approved the agenda for today's meeting and the minutes for the last meeting.

Officer Tyler Couch met with the Board and gave a report on Ciba. Ciba has been working for Taylor County for a year now.

Ambrose made a motion seconded by Horton to appropriate FY18 budget at 100%. Motion carried 2-0.

Ambrose made a motion seconded by Horton to approve Resolution 2017-21 to transfer \$66,357.50 to the Secondary Roads Department of this transfer \$4062.82 were from Local Option Sales and Service Tax. Motion carried 2-0.

Nick Fehring, Jeff Soulsby, Belinda Ogle, and Colleen Larimer met with the Board on the cleanup at Windmill Lake.

Eldon Rike joined the meeting

Lou Ann Ewart, Jackie Minor, Sue Cox and Belinda Ogle met with the Board on Workman's Comp Insurance.

No further business came before the Board at this time and the meeting adjourned subject to call.

## Attest:

Doug Horton, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors Bethany Murphy, Taylor County Auditor